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Moraga Orinda Fire District 
Board of Directors Meetings
Meetings of the MOFD Board of Directors are open to the
public and take place on the third Wednesday of each
month. Please note new meeting location:
Hacienda de las Flores, Mosaic Room
2100 Donald Drive, Moraga, CA 94556

Next meeting:
Regular Board Meeting
Feb. 20 , 2013, 7 p.m.

(go to www.mofd.org as the
meeting date approaches for

more information)

Our passion is creating signature smiles for
kids, teens, and adults in an environment that
is warm, friendly, and fun!
We offer:

· Traditional braces
· Invisalign
· Clear braces
· Damon braces
· Mini-implants 

(the alternative to “headgear”)
· Sleep appliances 

(for snoring, grinding, or sleep apnea)

Melissa Bailey, DDS, MS
Specialist in Orthodontics
and Dentofacial
Orthopedics

15 Altarinda Road, Suite 104A, Orinda
BaileySmile.com

BAILEY orthodontics
Signature Smiles

Call us today (925) 254-4568
for a complimentary consultation.

16+43=46
MOFD board approves negotiations with ConFire
By Nick Marnell

The tale of two fire districts may

not be of Dickensian propor-

tion, but it’s not without plot twists of

its own. The board of directors of the

Moraga-Orinda Fire District recently

authorized Fire Chief Randall

Bradley to begin formal negotiations

with ConFire for the consolidation of

MOFD Station 43 in Orinda with

ConFire Station 16 in Lafayette.

      

Bradley presented his plan for the

consolidation to the MOFD board

Feb. 6.

      

ConFire Station 16 was shut down

in 2012 due to mold and rodent infes-

tation, and was closed permanently on

Jan. 15 after the failure of a Lafayette

parcel tax ballot initiative in Novem-

ber.  Concurrently, the renovation of

its Fire Station 43 has been a top pri-

ority for the MOFD.  In January, Con-

Fire Chief Daryl Louder approached

the MOFD to determine if there was

an interest in pursuing a partnership to

combine the two stations.

      

Using the example of a new sta-

tion 46 on El Nido Ranch Road,

Bradley outlined that the proposed

consolidation would have only mini-

mal impact on overall response times,

call volume would still be low com-

pared to other MOFD and ConFire

stations, and the potential operational

savings to the MOFD would be

nearly $1 million annually.  “This is

something that I would definitely

consider,” he said. “It makes sense.”

      

A member of the Acalanes Valley

Homeowners Association responded.

“We’re going to our board of super-

visors with this,” he said. “We want

this (consolidation) to happen.”Dis-

trict resident Keith Jacobsen offered

hispragmatic viewpoint.  “If response

times are almost a wash, a million

bucks is a million bucks,” he said. “I

urge the board to accept this.”

      

A couple of Lafayette residents

spoke in favor of a total merger be-

tween Lafayette and MOFD – one

dubbed the suggested new entity

“Lamorinda Fire.”

      

But former MOFD director

Brooke Mancinelli warned that “Con-

tra Costa is after our tax revenue to

fund their county.  This could harm

the citizens of Moraga and Orinda.”

      

Dick Olsen, also a past MOFD

director, was skeptical of the response

times presented, suggesting that they

be road tested. He also wanted to be

certain that any new station in

Lafayette would be an MOFD fire

station.

      

Director John Wyro tried to put

any concern about the size of the

MOFD to rest. “We will remain a

five-station district,” he stated.

      

Director Alex Evans asked Olsen

and Mancinelli how they would vote

on this issue.  “If I were on the board,

I would vote against continuing these

discussions,” said Olsen.  Mancinelli

agreed. “I would shut this idea down

immediately,” he said.

      

Following public comment, the

board took up its discussion.  “How

does Louder think he can come up

with the money to do this?” asked

Frank Sperling, board president.  Di-

rector Fred Weil insisted that any con-

tract be a long-term contract, and that

he preferred that the deal be made

with the city of Lafayette rather than

with Contra Costa County. “We must

be protected from the political prob-

lems of the county,” he said.

      

Wyro recommended that Bradley

pursue the consolidation idea with

Louder.“We have a fiduciary respon-

sibility to study this,” he said.  Sper-

ling was also in favor of continuing

the discussion.

      

But Evans held up his confirma-

tion until he was assured of one final

requirement. 

      

“The only way to get me to agree

is to get more information,” he said.

“We need a lot more public input. We

need a plan to get it.”  Wyro agreed

that the community had to be more

engaged. “And we need to be sure

that there is dialogue with the city of

Lafayette,” he said.

      

The final motion, which read,“To

continue to evaluate service level im-

pacts, financial impacts, community

concerns and station relocation op-

tions while beginning formal discus-

sions with the Contra Costa

Consolidated Fire District, and the

city of Lafayette, to develop a Fire

Station 43 and 16 proposal for the

board’s consideration,” passed unan-

imously, 4-0; director Steve Anderson

was absent.

Despite Cost-Saving
Measures, ConFire Financial
Situation Still Very Iffy
By David Killam

When voters rejected Measure

Q to financially rescue the

Contra Costa Fire District, the district

had to take cost-cutting measures in

order to balance the books. The dis-

trict decided to close three fire stations

and reduce service at another. In ad-

dition, some people were laid off and

vacant positions went unfilled. The

district also claimed to have cut costs

by 10 percent, although the Contra

Costa Taxpayer’s Association argues

on its website that: “There was a 5

percent pay cut and two 2.5 percent

raises that were not granted. Most

people do not consider canceled pay

raises equal to a pay cut.”

      

The taxpayers association also

criticized the district for annual

budget planning of $11 million for

overtime. District officials responded

that the overtime was necessary to in-

sure that emergency facilities met

minimum staffing requirements at all

times.

      

The economic downturn caused

the district’s portfolio assets to decline

in value by 30 percent. In addition,

when the retirement board decided in

2005 to “de-pool” county pension as-

sets— that is, separate the pensions of

county agencies into different funds—

the district lost some of its ability to

cost-share with other agencies.

      

In order to help pay for the current

retirement program the district had to

issue pension liability bonds, the cur-

rent value of which is $106 million.

These bonds will reach maturity in

2022. Combine this with the current

$137,737,000 of the district unfunded

liability and you have got a serious

amount of money. And we’re not

even talking about what kind of trou-

ble the rest of the county pension fund

could be in.

      

There is a bright spot on the hori-

zon. According to a newsletter put out

by Richard Cabral of the Retirement

Board: Investment returns for 2012

will be “in excess of 10 percent.” It

remains to be seen if this kind of in-

vestment can pull the county’s and the

district’s chestnuts out of the fire.

Other agencies have had to reconfig-

ure their entire retirement program to

pay for their retirement system. Can

this work in California where the

“California rule” guarantees workers’

rights to retire with the retirement sys-

tem they were hired with?

      

By the end of February the county

will issue its 2012 County Compre-

hensive Annual Financial Report.

That may give us a clearer idea of

where we stand.
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